Jordan Township Board Meeting
December 16 2019

Present: Timothy Morris Supervisor, Donna Theibert Clerk, Patricia Nemecek Treasurer, Steven Houtman & Kevin King Trustees
Meeting: Called to order with pledge of allegiance by Morris at 6:00 P.M.

Motion: to approve the minutes was made by King second by Houtman all in favor

Treasurer’s report was acknowledged

Paid Bills report was acknowledged

Motion: to pay bills made by Houtman second by King all in favor. 

Commissioner Lavanway gave out a handout to everyone.

OLD BUSINESS
· King reported that because the township meeting being held early for Christmas the ambulance authority has not had its regular meeting.  They did have a special meeting to renew the ¼ and ½ mileages on the ballot.

· Houtman reported that he has sent the property on M-66 a letter addressing the blight not being cleaned up and getting worse.  He has also been in touch with Clark.

NEW BUSINESS
· Because of all the changes being made the BOR S Falco, H Theibert & D Morris would like to go to the classes again.  This was approved and the paperwork will be sent with a check for $282.00

PUBLIC COMMENT

· Nemecek wanted the board to know that Theibert bought the computer from her after the meeting was over.

· After talking to equalization at the county Nemecek presented concerns that she has with the new assessor in just what the duties are of the assessor, the county, and herself are. The previous assessor had taken on responsibilities for the township and there is confusion on what the assessor’s duties actually are. Nemecek reported that she had been told by the county that there has never been a time that there was not something to be done for the BOR December meeting.  Theibert stated that in the past meetings had been held by the former assessor for BOR were there were no corrections to be done.  Nemecek is questioning the duties on the L4029. She would like to make sure that this is done properly.  Theibert said that she had some confusion with this also but Keller said that he would train her on the responsibility of the clerk and how to do this properly.  Nemecek is having problems with complaints made to her about addresses needing to be changed and updated. She stated that Keller is not returning her phone calls.  Lee Harcourt also stated that he has not had calls returned as he has questions on why his property taxes are higher than his neighbors. 
Adjourn 6:52 P.M.

Timothy Morris Supervisor                                                                                                   Donna Theibert Clerk
